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Economic Analysis of SB17-250 

Bill SB17-250 would do two things. First, it would restate that exemptions from 

school immunization requirements can be from a licensed physician, physician 

assistant, or advanced practice nurse or a parent, guardian, emancipated student, or 

student older than eighteen. Second, this bill would remove the requirement of using the 

specified Department of Public Health and Environment form. This would apply to 

vaccine exemptions according to Colorado law, which currently allows vaccine 

exemptions for medical, religious, and personal reasons. These exemptions can include 

exemptions from all vaccines, or exemptions from only some vaccines. 

The government initially intervened with vaccine policy in order to reduce the 
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This herd immunity, or lack thereof, is a public good because nobody can opt out 

of it. Likewise, providing herd immunity to one person does not limit another person’s 

use of it. 

Additionally, the choice to not vaccinate negatively affects others, while the 

choice to vaccinate positively affects others. If someone chooses to not vaccinate, they 

are exposing other people, specifically those who are not able to vaccinate, to the risk of 

picking up any diseases they carry. Additionally, they are receiving benefits from the 

herd immunity without investing in it themselves. On the other hand, if someone does 

vaccinate, they are contributing to herd immunity and reduce the spread of contagious 

diseases. Therefore, this bill is appropriate for government discussion. 





 

would not be supporting these vulnerable populations, but would in fact be harming 

them.  

Additionally, it would be benefiting many of the least vulnerable populations, as 

unvaccinated or undervaccinated children by choice are more likely to be white, live in a 

household with an income over $75,000, and have a mother who is married and college 

educated (Omer, 2008). Therefore, children in poverty, children and adults with 

weakened immune systems, infants, and elderly people in populations with high vaccine 

exemption by choice rates would be the most at risk. This would include areas such as 

Boulder county, which has eight of the top fifteen schools in Colorado with the highest 

student exemption rates (Schimke & Glen, 2016). 

If SB17-250 were passed, individuals filing for vaccination exemption would not 

need to fill out an official form. This would reduce society-level immunization rates, 

which would in turn hurt populations of people who cannot vaccinate due to medical 

reasons (including infants) and people who were not able to afford vaccinations 

(including children). This is important because it can negatively affect the entire society, 

not just the people who choose to not get vaccinated. Specifically, this bill would hurt 

vulnerable population. Thus I recommend SB17-250 not be passed.  



https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/cdphe/vaccine-exemptions
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